Page 1 of 3

Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 November 2018 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Attendance and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), John Allan (Vice-Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Ann Watt, Jean Marr, Robert Gardiner, Margaret Campbell, Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary).

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio:

none

In attendance:
PC Kirsty Mauchline (E669); Jack Keiller (CEC). Angela Pearston (Head Teacher).
Public visitors: 5

Apologies were noted from Cllrs Corbett, Dixon and Wilson.

2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 8 Oct 2018 were approved subject to an addition to item 12 requested by AW.
3
Police report
PC Mauchline reviewed the crime report in our area for October. The local team had been tackling ASB in various locations, besides housebreakings, drugs and alcohol and violent crime. 3 housebreakings in ward 9; 2 assaults in ward 7; 2 drivers reported without insurance; 5 thefts in ward 7; no hate crimes. Some fires reported. Total calls: 242 in ward 7 (some relating to boy racers in Sainsbury’s car park); 133 in ward 9. Some relate to public nuisance (down from last 2 months). DL asked about ‘Dragon Soop’ (alcoholic energy drink). KM referred to problem this drink poses and also proxy purchasing of drink for those under 18. SC asked about minimum pricing—KM thought it in force but having no effect. RTA’s not mentioned unless a crime was involved. SC knew of several accidents on Lanark Road. Speeding is handled by fixed penalty.
4
LED street lighting 
Jack Keiller explained the programme of conversion of lighting now being executed in ward 7. It would gradually roll out across the whole City (finish by 2021). Orange (sodium) lamps no longer available. LEDs will last longer and be much cheaper to run, breaking even in about 11 years. LED’s don’t light up sky as much; light more downwards. Some concrete lampposts will need to be altered slightly. JK left some leaflets. For more information go to www.edinburgh.gov.uk/streetlighting or call 0800 232323.
5
Matter arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 
none

6
Memorial ‘outdoor classroom’
AP reported receiving a quotation from an approved contractor for £6221 (£4113 of it for the classroom refurbishment). Further quotations awaited. The school accepts ownership of the classroom and maintenance. 
7
Planning and development
7.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: still awaiting assessment by planning officer despite being way over deadline for determination.
7.2
Cross Keys: awaiting assessment. No comments at all on planning portal. SC noted a response from the City Archaeologist, who wanted to examine the interior before work proceeded.
8
Meetings attended by LCC officers
DL attended SW Neighbourhood Partnership on 8 Nov: ref to restoration of Saughton Park, which he toured (MC elaborated having seen the work—bandstand and planting finished). DL announced a Moongazing event on 20 Nov. 40 primary schoolchildren will be shown some astronomy using optical aids. If weather bad, use will be made of a local school. DL will also organise a Birdwalk at pm of 30 Nov. DL also reported the well-attended Remembrance Ceremony held at the War Memorial on Sunday 11 Nov. Only 3 LCC members attended. SC explained that some photos of the event and DL’s speech are on a NEWS page of our website. RL mentioned attending a remembrance ceremony at the memorial on Sat 10 Nov, when 2 wreaths were laid. 
9
Environmental matters

9.1
SC reported that, after some cooperation from CEC but only after involving Cllr Key, now only 12 cases of graffiti on our website. Graffiti on a wall in Duncan’s Gait now painted over. AP reported some small graffiti at the school. 

9.2
SC reported that the fly tipping on school ground just off Hawmuirside was still not yet dealt with. AP reported that Cleansing required school to pay for removing fly-tipped material from school grounds. RG urged that it be removed to discourage more and SC felt that Cleansing try to do everything possible to avoid removing graffiti or clearing rubbish. 
9.3
SC reported receipt of a proposal from Parks Officer to erect new security fence in Hawmuirside on grounds of a breaches of the school fence (SC found no recent breaches and had suggested closing off the school panhandle at the school end). CEC could then dispose of the panhandle. No response yet from Parks Officer. 
10
No CEC councillors’ reports.
11
Treasurer’s report 
16 Oct 2018; payment to SC for expense of £89.74. Balance at this date £2556.49. SC noted that this amount is about £1000 more than we should have in our account and he had asked CEC (again) about options to spend it. He was told that we can do anything we like with the surplus provided any decision is made at a quorate meeting of LCC. DL suggested a donation to HQPSG for tree planting. SC wondered, if AP obtained a quotation for the classroom that looked acceptable, LCC could donate £1000 to the school to help meeting cost. This idea met with approval.
12
Correspondence
SC read out a letter from MP Joanna Cherry re the military housing in Redhall (it was addressed to DL). She combines this with the matter of Redford Barracks, the proposed sale of which she opposes. She informed us that the MoD sold off much of its housing stock in 1996 to private companies and then rented them back on long-term leases. She assumed that the houses in Redhall were part of that sale. The sale had been criticised by the National Audit Office for losing £4.2 billion. She was trying to find the present owners of the houses. AW thought Bannockburn Homes was involved and JM suggested Mowlem.
13
AOCB
DL had heard that high schools in West Edinburgh are overcrowded and wondered if there is a plan to build another school, primary or secondary. He also reminded everyone that CEC is trying to save money and wants views on the matter. He commented on the proposed tourist tax and the idea of charging employers for car parking on their premises. 

SC referred to the ‘stop clearway markings’ (yellow boxes) recently painted on Kingsknowe Road North and KR South. Surprising that it has taken so long to get these on this bus route. Two were missing, one in KRS and one in KRN and he will try to find out why. 

SC reported recent roadworks on Lanark Road by the junction with Kingsknowe Park, a location where a pedestrian safety island had been promised. Roadway resurfaced and kerbs dropped opposite present traffic splitter island. But nothing done about a safety island. 

SC suggested that, although Longstone has few claims to fame, it could claim fame as the place where Bonnie Prince Charlie and the Jacobite army halted on the evening of 16 September 1745 before entering Edinburgh. Their encampment was at Gray’s Mill Farm, located somewhere between Inglis Green Road and the river. Old maps give some indication but a plaque on the concrete aqueduct at the foot of Craiglockhart  Avenue (‘the white bridge’?) claims that it was located near that bridge. He displayed the plaque (see photo below). 
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However, Historic Environment Scotland identify The Village Inn as Gray’s Mill. Both claims could not be correct and he thought both were wrong (the plaque is a third of a mile away from The Village Inn). He was trying to find out who erected the plaque and why HES made their identification. He asked if LCC would support his continued investigation with a view to correcting misleading identifications and getting a new plaque erected in the right place. There was some support. He promised to report back to a future meeting. 
14
Next meeting scheduled for Monday 10 Dec 2018 in the School. 
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